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Republic of the Philippines 
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

MIMAROPA REGION 

No. 822 Quezon Avenue, Brgy. Paligsahan, Quezon City 
www m1maropa.dilg.qov.ph 

OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL DIRECTOR 

August 2022 

HON. MARIO T. REYES, JR. 

Mayor 

Municipality of Coron 

Province of Palawan 

RE 

THRU 

Mayor Reyes: 

ALLEGED VIOLATION OF ENVIRONMENTAL LAWS IN 

THE IMPLEMENTATION OF RECLAMATION 

PROJECTS IN CORON, PALAWAN 

VIRGILIO L. TAGLE 

Provincial Director, DILG Palawan 

This is in relation to the letter dated August 08, 2022 of Ma'am Lormelyn E. Claudio, 

Regional Executive Director, DENR MIMAROPA, regarding the alleged violation of 

environmental laws in the implementation of reclamation project in Coron, Palawan. 

Based on the said letter, there are allegedly three (3) illegal reclamation activities in 

your respective municipality that are under the project of the Local Government Unit 

(LGU) of Coron and the Provincial Government of Palawan. Said Projects located in 

Fernvale Subdivision and Coron Public Market failed to secure Environmental 

Compliance Certificate (ECC) from the DENR and Notice to Proceed from the 

Philippine Reclamation Authority (PRA). 

In order to provide measures to mitigate and prevent further damage to the area, 

Notices of Violation were already issued by OIC-CENRO Rodney G. Verian of DENR­

Coron to cease and desist further activities in the said projects. 

In this regard, we respectfully refer the said environmental concern to your attention 

and to observe strict compliance of laws pertaining to environment and natural 

resources. This referral is in view of our exercise of supervisory function over LG Us to 

ensure that laws, rules and regulations pertaining to the environment are strictly 

complied with. 

"Matino, Mahusay at Maaasahan" 

Telephone Number 995.78.31 • 995.77.25 (TF) 



You may provide us your comments relative to the given issues to apprise us of the 

current status of the projects, for our information and kindly forward the same to our 

office through this email address: dilgmimaropa@gmail.com. 

Attached herewith is a copy of Dir. Claudio's letter for your information. 

Very truly yours, 

�ILHELM M. SUYKO, CESO IV

Regional Director 

cc: LORMEL YN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV 

Regional Executive Director 

DENR-MIMAROPA 

m1 maropareqion@denr gov. ph 
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